
Kia ora koutou,  
 
Another brief newsletter today. 
 
 

Does Your Child Need to be Supervised While You are at Work? 
Our school is still open to students who can’t be at home because their parents or caregivers are working.  
 
We will be providing this service until the end of the year, or the end of lockdown – whichever comes first. 
These students and staff are in a separate ‘group’ based at Leabank School. 

 
If you need to have your Year 9 or 10 child (our 
student) supervised at school during the day please 
contact me by text or call me on 021 336 328. Or 
email me on principal@jchs.school.nz 

 
 

 

Schools Opening for Younger Students 
I know that the Minister for Education has made public announcements 
about Primary Schools possibly re-opening, and how he has asked the 
Ministry of Education to see if this can be done – perhaps sometime 
around Monday 15th November. 
 
What will actually happen is not yet clear or decided. There may be 
decisions about this next week, but we don’t actually know anything yet. 
 
What hasn’t been talked about is when and if schools will open for Years 9 and 10 students. We have 
heard nothing about this at all. 
 
If and when we do hear something, I will let you know. But in the meantime, I have asked the Years 9 and 
10 staff team to assume that they will be supporting our junior students for the next few weeks. 
 
     

 

Work for Year 9 and 10 Students 
We now have a dedicated text and cell phone line for our Years 9 and 10 students and their 
whānau. 
 
If you have questions about If you would like the work dropped off to you please let us 
know. Email admin@jchs.school.nz, put a message on our facebook page, or text/call on 
021 944 978 
 
                          

The next newsletter is tomorrow night.  
Ngā mihi, 
 
 
 
Grant  
Grant McMillan,  
Tumuaki Principal  
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